Parish Council Report September 2016
After our summer break, the Council turned its attention to commissioning various works which will enhance our environment.  The recreation field has had its annual inspection which will inform our future maintenance work.  The grant we received in the spring is to be spent on improving the slide and painting of equipment. Advice from a county officer encouraged us to make the hedge along the path more secure to prevent youngsters from running through into the road.  We have therefore commissioned a local business to lay the hedge.  We believe this will greatly enhance its appearance and effectiveness as a barrier, as well as saving us money in the future.  It should look lovely.

The two bins from the recreation field disappeared after being emptied and one has been replaced by Rugby Borough Council.  If anyone knows about the disappearance or can offer their own unwanted bin for the play area, please let us know.

Residents of Marton Road will already know of the good news about the footpath renewal; the PC has been pushing for this to be done for years now, so we are overjoyed that it is now being done.

The state of several trees planted on our verges is causing some concern.  We are actively seeking advice from Warwickshire County officers and we aim to put together a plan of action for the winter months. 
The appointment of snow wardens for the village was discussed, but it was decided that it was more appropriate to ask all residents to take some responsibility themselves: making sure vulnerable neighbours are not at risk in snowy conditions, clearing areas around their own property and making use of the three salt/grit bins situated outside the Club, in Back Lane and opposite the war Memorial.  The salt and grit becomes very solid unless it is used regularly.  We hope we don’t have a bad winter, but when the snow does come it can be quite disruptive
Uncertainty about how to make best use of the various bins is reported to cause too much refuse being sent to land-fill – a considerable expense to local authorities. We are asking RBC to provide reminders of what is acceptable in each bin, so we can all do our bit to help recycling and reduce land-fill.
Thanks to the efforts by Vice-Chair Ian Tipton, our Emergency Plan is now complete and has bee submitted.  A copy is lodged in the Club.

Pleas do contact any of your Parish Councillors if you wish to bring to our attention any issue we can help with, or come along to our next meeting which will be held at:

7.30pm on Tuesday 18th October in the Birbury

 You will be made very welcome.
Diana Turner.
Chair, Birdingbury Parish Council
